
Lakeville Cemetery Commission
Meeting Minutes
October 9, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 10:06 a.m. by Chairman Upham in the Local History 
Room of the Lakeville Public Library.

Members present:  Commissioners Upham, Beal and Morton.

Guests:  Sue Lynch

The order of business was held to instruct Sue Lynch on the use of the CIMS system to 
add cemetery info to the computer.

Old Business:

1. Status of Proposals.  Fred spoke to John Meleedy of South East Fence.  No 
work has been done at any of the cemeteries. Re Ward Cemetery:  Mr. 
Meleedy is waiting for the man who does post and rail work.                     
Re Pricinct Cemetery:  He wants to be there personally to supervise the 
whole job. Fred will go to South East Fence and tell them that we need to 
get this work done before it gets too cold.  They had given Fred a schedule 
for when the work would be done.  We do not want to carry this over.
                                                                                                                         

2. We will  contact John Pink again to mark the line between Precinct and 
Thompson Hill Cemeteries.                                                                             
                                                                                                                         

3.  Sue Lynch is transferring the cemetery files to the computer. We need to 
contact Ramaker to pay for the addition of new cemeteries to the system. 
We suggested that she look at Jean Douillette's book for the actual burial 
plot sites for each cemetery.  Fred will give Sue the phone number for the 
Ramaker Help Line so that she can call them to get answers to whatever 
questions she might have.                                                                                

4. Ken received a letter from Pastor Donald Wiegand of the Cornerstone 
Community Church dated September 23, 2018 asking for an extension until
November 1, 2018 for a decision as to whether the church will keep the 
cemetery.  Ken will draft a letter stating that we will grant the extension.      

                                                                                                                                              



New Business:                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                    
1.   An email was received from Julie Anderson asking to have a receipt for her     
      lots at Precinct Cemetery.  Ken called her to tell her that the deed is                  
      recorded and the lots are paid in full.                                                                   
                                                                                                                                    
2.   There was also correspondence from the Anderson family re Barnicoat             
      placing a footstone on their plot.                                                                          
                                                                                                                                    

Minutes of the September 12, 2018 meeting were read and approved.                               
                                                                                                                                    

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.                                                                            
                                                                                                                                    

The next meeting will be on November 13, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.                                          


